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Palmers Green Safer Neighbourhood Team News  
The next few days have been forecasted as 

being exceptionally warm for this country.  

Please if you have elderly neighbours check in 

on them to make sure they are well and don’t 

need anything.  Stay safe and stay hydrated. 

Thankfully in the month of June motor vehicle 

crime went back down again.  Please if you 

are able check your vehicle is locked before 

you walk away as the majority of thieves walk 

the streets trying door handles overnight until 

they find a car unlocked. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We successfully applied for a warrant for an 

address on Hedge Lane after receiving 

information from the public and officers. On 

executing the warrant some offensive 

weapons were found and seized.  We also 

assisted Southgate Green SNT with the 

execution of a warrant on Morton Way where a 

large amount of mature plants and dried 

cannabis was found and seized.  Thankfully 

not making its way to our streets.  

A few weekends ago we spent the afternoon 

patrolling Broomfield Park during an event held.  

Lovely afternoon speaking to park users and getting 

to know the park again which will soon be part of 

Palmers Green ward. 

Many of you may be aware that the electoral wards 

in Enfield have changed since the local elections in 

May.  This has added or changed the name of five 

wards.  So in the coming months we will also be 

changing to police these new wards and there are 

some significant changes.   

Palmers Green new electoral ward has moved north-

west to take Broomfield Park and Fox Lane, up to 

and including Conway Road and Crothall Close.  We 

lose everything below the New River except 

Oakthorpe Road.  These roads will be a new ward 

called Highfield which will cover what was the bottom 

of the ward and include some of Winchmore Hill 

Ward and Firs Farm wetlands. 

We will let you know when we change to police the 

new wards, their contact details and areas. 
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Welcome to the latest Palmers Green 
Ward Safer Neighbourhoods Newsletter. 
This edition covers the crime figures on 
Palmers Green Ward for June 2022. 

 

Crimes Recorded this 
month  
There were 121 reported allegations of crime on 

Palmers Green Ward during this period. 

 

Burglary 

There were 3 residential burglaries and 1 

attempted residential burglary during June.  

HEDGE LANE, between 5pm and 11pm on 

3rd June.  Front door has been forced open 

to gain entry.  House has been searched 

through and jewellery and envelopes 

containing money were taken. 

PARK AVENUE, on 10th June at 11.50pm.  

An unknown person has climbed up on to a 

rear extension from Kingsley Road and 

attempted to open a first floor window 

making some noise.  Then tried a second 

window in the corner and was about to climb 

through when they were challenged by the 

owner. They then jumped off the roof and 

drove off in a black car. 

GREEN LANES, on 16th June at 4pm.  The 

bike storage room in a block has been 

entered and a locked bike taken from the 

bike rack.  Unknown how entry was gained 

through door which requires a fob to open it.  

Victim’s bike helmet was found discarded on the 

floor. 

PALMERSTON CRESCENT, between 2pm and 

3pm on 14th June.  Flat door was forced open.  

Appears nothing was taken but the room looks 

like it has been lived in by an unknown person 

during the victim’s absence. 

 
Please remember to double lock your front 
doors whether you have a UPVC door or 
have a Yale and mortice.  If you also have 
a UPVC porch door then double lock that 
too.  If you have the security installed, 
then please use it.  
Please also consider the use of timer 
switches to light your houses up after dark 
if you are not yet home. 

 

 
 

PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF THE 
INSTRUCTIONS FOR DOUBLE LOCKING A 
UPVC (THREE OR FIVE POINT LOCKING 
SYSTEM) DOOR. 
 
If a UPVC door is not locked with a key the 
door handle goes down when tried and is 
left very weakly secure with a very small 
piece of triangular metal going into the 
frame.  This point on the doorframe near 
the lock is where the suspects target with 
their screwdrivers or crowbars and can 
pop your door open sometimes with very 
little effort

 

Motor Vehicle Crime 

There were 9 thefts from motor vehicles and 6 
thefts of motor vehicles reported in June.  

 

GREEN LANES, between 1.05pm and 2.30pm on 

1st June.  Car was entered and jewellery left in the 

car was taken. 

ASH GROVE, on 2nd June at 12.20am.  Catalytic 

converter taken from vehicle. 

FELSTEAD CLOSE, between 5pm, 2nd June and 

9am, 3rd June.  Catalytic converter was taken from 

2010 BMW. 

ALDERMANS HILL, on 8th June at 11am.  A hole 

was drilled in the side door of a van and tools 

were taken. 



 

 

CONNAUGHT GARDENS, between 1.10pm and 

1.12pm on 9th June.  Catalytic converter taken 

from a 2003 Mazda. 

SHAPLAND WAY, between 7pm, 10th June and 

9am, 11th June.  A 2004 Fiat Punto was taken 

from the location. 

MUNSTER GARDENS, between 12.01am and 

5.30am on 13th June.  Vehicle was entered and 

some cash due to be banked was taken. 

BROOMFIELD AVENUE, on 13th June at 

12.16am.  A 2018 Lexus was taken from the 

location possibly via relay attack as keyless and 

keys were not taken. 

HAZELWOOD LANE, between 7pm, 15th June 

and 6am, 16th June.  A 2020 Suzuki motorbike 

was taken from the location. 

NORTH CIRCULAR ROAD, between 1pm, 8th 

June and 12pm, 16th June.  A car was not 

returned at the end of the hire period and could 

not be found at the hirer’s given address.  Car has 

since been stopped and seized by police. 

ALDERMANS HILL, between 11.15am and 

11.35am, 20th June.  A catalytic converter was 

taken from a 2005 Honda CRV. 

ALDERMANS HILL, between 11am and 

11.15am, 21st June.  Suspects have drilled into 

the victim’s vehicle to gain entry and take work 

tools. 

PARKSIDE TERRACE, between 6am and 

6.05am, 24th June.  A 2017 Mercedes tipper lorry 

was taken from the location. 

ALDERMANS HILL, on 24th June on 9.30am.  

Number plates were taken from vehicle. 

GREEN LANES, between 1am and 8.20am, 28th 

June.  A 2013 Honda motorbike was taken from 

the location. 

 

 

Robbery and personal theft 

There was 1 robbery and 5 personal thefts 

reported during the past month. 

 

NEW RIVER CRESCENT, on 4th June at 

11.40pm.  Victim was chased by three suspects 

who exited a car and beat him up before they 

searched him searched for his phone which they 

did not find as he wasn’t carrying one.  They then 

got back in their car and drove off. 

GREEN LANES, between 1pm and 2pm on 30th 

May.  The victim went to a shop and then a coffee 

shop before entering a charity shop.  When the 

victim went to pay their wallet was not in their bag.  

£50 in cash was in the wallet.  Cards were not 

used. 

GREEN LANES, between 5.50pm and 6.02pm on 

4th June.  The victim got out of her car with her 

phone in her hand and walking to the shops when 

a male snatched her phone from her hand as he 

went past on his bicycle and then cycled away. 

GREEN LANES, on 9th June at 12.15pm.  The 

victim was waiting at a bus stop and someone 

went past on a scooter and snatched her phone 

out of her hand. 

GREEN LANES, on 14th June at 8.25am.  A 

moped mounted the pavement and the passenger 

snatched the victim’s phone from her hand. As 

she was wearing ear pods and was on the phone 

she shouted they’d taken her phone.  This 

appeared to make the passenger turn around and 

throw the phone into the road before the moped 

was driven off towards the A406. 

GREEN LANES, on 27th June at 5.05pm.  A 

female suspect took the victim’s phone from her 

pocket while she was distracted in a shop. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

“Cuppa with a 
Copper…..” 

Come and say Hello, for help and 
advice on local issues 

 

Up coming events 

Our next contact point will be on:  

Saturday 23rd July, 4pm-4.30pm, Hazelwood Rec 
(weather depending) 

Friday 20th August, 2pm-2.30pm, Costa Coffee, 
Green Lanes N13 

 

Team Members 

Based at Edmonton Police Station your 

Dedicated Ward Officers (DWOs) on 

Palmers Green ward are: 

PS Kathryn Pinkerton 

PC Freddie Fitches  

PC Shannon Shears  

PCSO Jennifer Arkwright 

We can be contacted via the telephone on: 

0208 721 2835 (please leave a message if no 

answer – name, number, address and short 

message.) 

Or via email: 

Palmersgreen.snt@met.police.uk  

 

Useful Contacts 
24/7 Police Station 

 Edmonton Police station  

 462 Fore Street, Edmonton N9 0PW 

 

999 – URGENT attendance required – 
Response time of under 15mins. 
 
101 - Police required but not as an 
emergency Response and also to report 
crime 
 
0208 721 2835 – Palmers Green Ward - 
residents, wishing to contact their Local 
Policing Team for advice/arrange a visit/on 
going neighbourhood problems, etc. Slow 
time or appointment driven police attendance 
or communication required.   Please do not 
use this number to report crime as this phone 
is not answered 24/7 

You can now report crime online at 
www.met.police.uk by clicking the Report 
button. 

Don’t forget to follow us on Twitter for crime 
prevention advice, local events and meetings.  

@MPSEnfield and Palmers Green Twitter 
@MPSPalmersGreen 

Do not report crime on Enfield Twitter 
accounts.  Please Report via @MettCC 

In emergencies always call 999.   

Twitter is not staffed 24/7 

We are also on www.nextdoor.co.uk  under 

Enfield Police 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Get alerts from your local policing team 
and Neighbourhood watch.  If you’ve 
not already sign up today at 
https://www.owl.co.uk/met/  

 

 

If anyone would like a crime prevention survey please contact us via 0208 721 2835 or if 
you have access to a computer email us at palmersgreen.snt@met.police.uk 

 

Palmers Green web page can be found on the Metropolitan Police website by visiting 
www.met.police.uk  scrolling down the page and typing Palmers Green in the find your area 

box. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many people we visit are asking for ID when we visit them.  However, would you know what 
a real Met Police warrant card looks like? 

The one BELOW is the real one.  Check for the hologram on the warrant card (front and 
rear), and the signature of the Commissioner NOT the holder. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


